
Stark County Board Meeting Minutes

October 12th, 2021
The Stark County Board met in the Courthouse and remotely for the October 12th Board Meeting at 6:30 pm. Chairman Curry called the meeting to order. Roll call shows Howes, Loane, Nowlan, McMillen, Stone, and Curry physically present and Bush remotely present. Chairman Curry established that a quorum was present, and Mr. Howes led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Motion made by Mr. Nowlan with a second by Mr. Loane to approve the agenda with all present voting aye, motion carried.

During the public comment portion, David Goodman once again addressed the Board on the ongoing water and well issues in Castleton. After a lengthy discussion and guidance from the Stark County OEM and County Engineer, they are going to pursue a 501c3 non-profit status to be eligible for assistance. 
A motion was made by Mr. McMillen to approve the minutes from the September 14th, 2021, meeting and seconded by Mr. Howes with 5 ayes and 2 abstains, motion carried.

Committee Reports

1) Police-Mr. Loane informed the board that he has been attending the ETSB meetings with Peoria County. Ms. Bush reported that a union contract has been negotiated and a draft for review will be submitted to the Board.
2) Legislative/Economic Development-Mr. Howes reported on the Run, Hide, Fight training held last month.
3) Health Board-Ms. Bush reported that the Health Department will be hosting several flu clinics in the upcoming weeks. The Health Department is also looking to set up a COVID testing site for those that need a negative test to return to work, or similar activities. 
4) Judicial-None
5) Building/Grounds-None
6) Road/Bridge-None
7) Building Compliance Sub-Committee-Mr. Howes is working with State Senator Win Stoller’s office on a grant to help pay for architectural plans for a new building. 
8) Finance-The monthly bills were presented for approval. After discussion a motion was made by Ms. Bush with a second from Mr. Nowlan to approve the payment of the bills with all present voting aye, motion carried.

Highway Report
County Engineer Giffin presented his report to the board. Highlights include a contract to barcode signs in the County, there were temporary repairs to the North Valley Bridge and County Highway 24 road, and spinning reflectors were installed in 3 locations in the County. A public comment section is in the works for the County Engineer website page.
Finance Report

Treasurer Leezer gave the finance report and updated the Board on ARPA funds status. The first half of the funds were received. She reported that the County is doing well, and we are within budget for the year. 
Sheriff's Report

Sheriff Sloan reported no significant issues. His recently purchased truck has been in the shop sitting because of the inability to receive a part to fix it. Meetings with Peoria County for the implementation of the ETSB Board continue. After meeting with the insurance company, it appears the old concrete block storage building is in disrepair and a liability. The Sheriff believes that the contents can be relocated to the Animal Shelter/Impound facility and the building demolished. 
Insurance
John Leezer from Leezer Insurance Agency presented the annual insurance renewal package with three companies for comparison with a final decision on the agenda for next month. 
New Business

1) Three IMRF resolutions were presented by the Treasurer for approval. Mr. Nowlan made a motion to approve IMRF resolution #21-24 with a second from Mr. Loane with all present voting aye, motion carried. Mr. Howes made a motion to approve IMRF resolution #21-25 with a second from Mr. McMillen with all present voting aye, motion carried. Mr. Loane made a motion to approve IMRF resolution #21-26 with a second from Ms. Stone with all present voting aye, motion carried.
2) Stark County OEM Mat Schnepple addressed the Board with the suggestion to put in place a procedure to follow when requesting ARPA fund approval from the Board. It was decided that any requests should be vetted by the OEM before being presented to the Board for approval.
3) Stark County OEM Mat Schnepple addressed the Board requesting the use of ARPA funds for a Mission Readiness Center (MRC) located in the former Henry/Stark Health Department Building. He requested 8% of the funds which totaled $89,000. Mr. McMillen made a motion to approve the request with a second from Mr. Howes with all present voting aye, motion carried.
4) There were four tax sale property resolutions bundled together under the consent agenda for approval. Mr. Nowlan made a motion to approve resolution #21-27 through #21-30 with a second from Mr. Loane with all present voting aye, motion carried.
At 8:53 pm Mr. Howes made a motion to adjourn the meeting with a second from Ms. Stone with all present voting aye, meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
Heather L. Hollis

County Clerk 
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